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2020 BUDGET MESSAGE 

 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
Pursuant to Section 29-1-103(e) of the Colorado Revised Statutes, the following budget message 
has been prepared and included as part of the adopted 2020 budget for the Town of Mead Urban 
Renewal Authority (“MURA”). 
 
I am pleased to present herewith the annual budget of the MURA for the fiscal year beginning 
January 1, 2020 and ending December 31, 2020.  The MURA was established in 2016 and the cost 
of establishing and managing the MURA for 2016 was covered by a “loan” from the Town of 
Mead.  This loan was repaid during fiscal year 2017.  The Town of Mead will no longer fund the 
costs of the MURA.  The MURA is now funded entirely on its own stead. 
 
The 2020 budget has been prepared by the MURA Treasurer Denise Rademacher, with the input 
of Lorraine Trotter, Professional Management Solutions, the Executive Director and staff.  The 
budget was presented to the Commission on September 23, 2019, and scheduled for public hearing 
and adoption in its final form December 9, 2019. 
 
The budget was prepared on a “cash basis” method of measurement of timing when revenue and 
other financing sources and expenditures and other financing uses are recognized for budget 
purposes.  The budget also complies with Local Government Budget Law. 
 
Overview 
 
The MURA uses a budget format that contains both operating and capital expenditures in the same 
document rather than having a separate capital improvements budget.  The 2020 budget includes 
funding for the public infrastructure (road improvements, utility extensions, parking lot, etc) to be 
completed in conjunction with the construction of a Community Center/Library and funds for new 
signage resulting from the 2019 branding and marketing study. The budget includes a yearly TIF 
reimbursement to Anytime Fitness per the Tax Incremental Financing agreement with Anytime 
Fitness.  Funds have also been appropriated in anticipation of a bond issuance and / or entering 
into additional public / private partnership agreements. 
 
The Authority does not have any outstanding debt obligations.   
 
Summary 
 
In conclusion, the annual budget presented herein addresses the majority of the needs anticipated 
to support the MURA activities for fiscal year 2020.  Given the nature of development projects, it 
is possible that opportunities may be presented during 2020 that will require the Commission to 
consider amending the budget, but that would be on a case by case basis.     



 
I would like to extend my thanks to everyone whose participation in the budget process has made 
this document possible, and especially to the Commission for their careful deliberations in review 
of the budget.  
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       Helen Migchelbrink 
       Executive Director 
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